

MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY OF CENTRAL FLORIDA COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION

October 30th, 2019

The regular meeting was called to order by President Brigitte Collado at Pi Beta Phi at 4:00pm The roll was called by Vice President of Administration Saloni Patel. A quorum was present.

READING OF THE PANHELLENIC CREED

We, as undergraduate Members of women's fraternities, stand for good scholarship, for guarding of good health, for maintenance of fine standards and for serving, to the best of our ability, our college community. Cooperation for furthering fraternity life, in harmony with its best possibilities, is the ideal that shall guide our fraternity activities. We, as Fraternity Women, stand for service through the development of character inspired by the close contact and deep friendship of individual fraternity and Panhellenic life. The opportunity for wide and wise human service, through mutual respect and helpfulness, is the tenet by which we strive to live.

Roll Call

Alpha Epsilon Phi (Delegate)
Alpha Xi Delta (Secondary Delegate)
Chi Omega (Delegate)
Delta Delta Delta (Delegate)
Delta Zeta (Delegate)
Gamma Phi Beta (Delegate)
Kappa Alpha Theta (Secondary Delegate)
Kappa Delta (Delegate)
Kappa Kappa Gamma (Delegate)
Pi Beta Phi (Delegate)
Zeta Tau Alpha (Delegate)

GUESTS: The following guests were present:

- · Secretary of Rho Lambda
 - The application closes on Friday at 12:00am. The application is on the OFSL website!

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the meeting were approved as distributed on the website.

OFFICER REPORTS

President- Brigitte Collado

- I have been transitioning Mackenzie into the position and she is doing great!
- We have a joint old/new exec meeting on November 4th from 5-7pm
- Happy Halloween and remember to be safe at tailgate!

Executive Vice President- Sara Hetlage

- Panhellenic Delegates please keep sending proof of your bonding events!
- Have a great rest of your week and Happy Halloween!

Vice President of Internal Recruitment- Nikki Itzkowitz

- Hope everyone is having a great Halloween week!
- Have a safe and fun tailgate on Saturday!

Vice President of External Recruitment- Emma McAskill

- Happy Halloween!
- I am sorry to not be present today, but I had a couple of interviews in South Florida yesterday and today.

- I met with Christian, the next VP of External, last week and she has great ideas for the next recruitment theme, so I am very excited to see what she will accomplish
- Since I am not here, here is an empowerment quote to encourage you to get through the rest of the semester: "Behind Every Successful Woman is Herself."
- Have a safe and fun Halloween!

Vice President of Risk Management- Presley Peterson

• Have a fun and safe Halloween and tailgate!

Vice President of Public Relations- Stephanie Kaine

• Have fun at the game this weekend and have a great week!

Vice President of Community Involvement- Samantha Brantley

- No one sent me any involvement queens.
 - Making Destinee Salmon my Involvement queen of the week
 - Please send them my way they deserve some recognition
 - I also have some fun stuff coming in for them
- NPHC is having a Christmas shopping spree fundraiser
- Please remember to clean up after yourself at tailgate and don't bring glass!!

Vice President of Leadership and Academic Development- Sarah Siclait

• First and foremost, thank you to everyone who applied for the new member and initiated member scholarships! We had over 100 applications which is a AMAZING!!!!

- The new member scholarship winner is: Jackie Baldwin from Alpha Epsilon Phi
- The initiated member scholarship winner is: Meg Hall from Kappa Kappa
 Gamma
- Remember the Panhellenic woman of the semester application is still open through Nov 6 for all women who've been in their chapter for at least one year and have maintained a
 3.25 GPA. Likewise to the last scholarship, you need a letter of good standing and it has to be turned in in person to my mailbox: Panhellenic Leadership Development
- Junior Panhellenic meeting today!
- Happy Halloween and have a great game day weekend!

Vice President of Recruitment Guides- Gaby Laurel

- Met with Maci the other day! I'm really excited for her to take over this position!
- Be on the lookout for Rho Gamma applications to come out after transitions!

Vice President of Administration- Saloni Patel

- Hi ladies, I hope everyone is having a great week
- I had my first transition meeting with Kayla on Monday and it went really well she's super excited for the new board to officially transition
- All infraction invoices have been paid for
- Have a great week!

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Immani moved to vote on the revised bylaw Stephanie Kappa Delta- seconded the motion to vote

A revision to motion proposed by Zoe Dodson "Add Subsection 9 Stating, "PNMs will be lined up in alphabetical order. In addition, Panhellenic will be prepared with attendance sheets that correlate to the line-up order," section 1, subsection 9 of recruitment rules. The motion **passed**. Voting in the affirmative Alpha Epsilon Phi, Alpha Xi Delta, Chi Omega, Delta Delta Delta, Delta Zeta, Gamma Phi Beta, Kappa Alpha Theta, Kappa Delta, Kappa Kappa Gamma, Pi Beta Phi, Zeta Tau Alpha. Voting in the negative [none]. Voting in the abstention [none].

Imani Thomas motioned to vote.

Zoe Dodson seconded the motion to vote.

A motion proposed by Holli "Add "PNM refreshments and chair and table rentals to the list of things not included in chapters recruitment budget," Section 3 Subsection 19 of recruitment rules. The motion **passed**. Voting In Affirmative: Alpha Epsilon Phi, Alpha Xi Delta, Delta Delta, Delta, Delta Zeta, Gamma Phi Beta, Kappa Alpha Theta, Kappa Delta, Kappa Kappa Gamma, Pi Beta Phi, Zeta Tau Alpha. Voting in the Negative- Chi Omega. Voting in the abstention.

NEW BUSINESS

• No new business.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Advisor reports:

Hannah, Sheddlyne & Woody:

- Sorry we can't be there today. The Diversified Greek Council (DGC) is open for expansion and their first potential organization is on campus today for their visit.
 - For anyone interested in attending the next two visits, they will hold a
 presentation open to anyone on Friday, Nov. 1st at 11 AM in OFSL and the third
 and final one will be next Wednesday, Nov. 6th at 3 PM in OFSL.
- Please be reminded that Standards of Excellence documentation is all due this Friday, Nov. 1st by 5 PM.
- U-Talk for this next Monday, Nov. 4th has been adjusted to focus on the law profession. It is no longer mandatory for 2/chapter; we want any and all fraternity/sorority members

who are interested in a career in law, or any related fields. Our Greek alumni speaker will focus on how to use your Greek experiences to help you be successful in law school, as a lawyer, etc. You must RSVP at this link by TOMORROW, Oct. 31st at 5 PM if you would like to attend.

o http://ucf.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV 50HuDLe3jeQftcN

Chair Reports:

IFC: No report.

DGC: No report.

NPHC: No report.

Chapter reports:

Alexis Fried - Alpha Epsilon Phi

- Hi! Thank you Pi Beta Phi for hosting
- We had an amazing time at Zeta Lip Sync last night
- Tonight we have our scholarship banquet
- We are so excited for our family weekend this Saturday!
- Have an amazing week!

Holli Meinel - Alpha Xi Delta

- Hi everyone!
- Thanks Pi Beta Phi for hosting!
- We had so much fun participating in ZTA Lip Sync last night!
- We loved participating in TOTOGS on sunday!
- Have a great week and a safe tailgate

Alia Sherif - Chi Omega

- Everyone killed it last night at Zeta Lip Sync, so proud of our girls!! And congrats Tri-Delta!
- We have a movie night this weekend with all of our girls!
- We also had a ton of fun with Kappa Delta on Sunday!
- Have a great week!

Imani Thomas - Delta Delta Delta

- Thanks Pi Beta Phi for hosting!
- Congrats Zeta on another successful Lip Sync, we had so much fun!
- We'll be hosting a blood drive Nov 7th with theta chi from 10am-2pm in the Greeks and More plaza
- Have a great week, stay safe!

Zoë Dodson - Delta Zeta

- Thank you Pi Beta Phi for hosting!
- Tonight we are having a spooky movie night
- We are having a sisterhood brunch on Sunday
- Monday we have a partial proceeds at Coldstone
- Tuesday we are having a workshop with Sigma Lambda Gamma on scholarships and resumes
- Have a great week and a safe Halloween!

Thaila Schug - Gamma Phi Beta

- Thank you Pi Beta Phi for hosting!
- We had initiation this past weekend, so we're so excited to see all the great things they'll do!
- We also loved getting involved in totogs and Zeta Lip Sync, so congrats to everyone who participated!
- We have a crush party next week at Chiller's, so we're excited about that!
- Hope everyone has a safe and fun Halloween tomorrow!
- Have a great week!

Fabiola Riva Sanchez - Kappa Alpha Theta

- Hello thanks Pi Beta Phi for hosting!
- We had so much fun at Totogs and we won second place for fundraising and congrats to Gamma Phi Beta for receiving first!!!
- We had an amazing time at ZTA Lip Sync and thanks to Zeta for another successful and great
- Also looking forward to having our pan pairing event with Zeta and Alpha Epsilon Phi coming up in about a week and a half.
- Please Come out to Our philanthropy event on Nov 16th benefiting CASA and Guardian Ad Litem Program for Seminole County.
- It will be at Lake Claire!!
- Hope you have a safe, fun, and spooky halloween!

Stephanie Detert- Kappa Delta

- Thank you Pi Beta Phi for hosting
- We had so much fun at Zeta Lip Sync
- We are in the process of new council applications

Bri Pruitt - Kappa Kappa Gamma

- Thank you Pi Beta Phi for hosting this week
- Congrats to Zeta for an amazing event last night, our new members had so much fun
- Our seniors are looking forward to their spooky movie night at the house tonight
- We are doing pie a kappa tomorrow from 12-2pm at the free speech lawn, come and help us reach our goal for girls academy
- Have a great Halloween and game day on Saturday

Caroline Smith- Pi Beta Phi

- Thank you all for coming to our house today!
- We had a blast at Zeta Lip-Sync last night and had so much fun participating
- Don't forget Pi Phi Pazooki is November 7th! Make sure to contact a sister for a ticket.
- Have a great week and take extra goods on your way out please!

Jennifer Cooper- Zeta Tau Alpha

- Hi everyone!
- We want to thank everyone for coming out to Zeta Lip Sync last night! With the help of all of you we raised over 130K!!
- Have a great week!

Attendance

Alpha Epsilon Phi

Alpha Xi Delta

Chi Omega

Delta Delta Delta

Delta Zeta

Gamma Phi Beta

Kappa Alpha Theta

Kappa Delta

Kappa Kappa Gamma

Pi Beta Phi

Zeta Tau Alpha

Attendance winner for this week was [Alpha Epsilon Phi].

The next meeting will be November 6th, 2019 at 4:00pm at Gamma Phi Beta held at (Pi Beta Phi)

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at [4:15pm].

[Saloni Patel], Vice President of Administration

Approval: [November 1st, 2019.]